
1.  MESSAGE  FROM  MRS  BARNES  

 
The John Hampden School 

Wendover 

I hope you managed to have a relaxing half-term break. The curriculum theme of the first two weeks after 
the half term break is Health & Safety. The children really appear to have enjoyed these enrichment weeks 
and I hope you will have heard about some of the activities/visitors that have formed a major part of the 
learning. You could also visit the ‘Classes’ tab (What we are Learning) or the ‘News’ section of the school’s web-
site to see photographs and further details of the activities and visitors.  

In an earlier newsletter near the beginning of the school year, I mentioned that we will be monitoring attend-
ance and punctuality regularly. Attendance monitoring takes place twice a term and parents will be informed if 
their child’s attendance gives any cause for concern.  We must reiterate that parents/carers must continue to 
be vigilant regarding sickness, diarrhoea and respiratory illness including a raised temperature.  Children 
should not return to school for 48 hours after the last bout of sickness or diarrhoea and those with a high 
temperature should not come back into school until this has returned to normal. Punctuality is not only im-
portant in developing good habits for the future, our pupils are involved in a range of activities first thing in 
the morning and children who arrive late are disadvantaged if they miss the first important instructions of the 
day. Please do not arrive before 8.45a.m (unless your child attends Breakfast Club) as you will not be 
able to access the classrooms but as soon as gates and doors are shut in the morning, children need to be 
brought to the main entrance to the school to gain access. 

We are looking forward to putting on Christmas performances for you to attend this year. There will be sepa-
rate Year Group performances so please note the following dates: 

 

CHILDREN IN NEED - the children may come to school in their own clothes (something spotty or a 
Superhero costume if they like) on Friday 17th November in return for a minimum donation of £1 (any 
coin denominations) which will be sent to the BBC Appeal. Filled jam jars also sent in on this day. 

Huge thanks to everyone for supporting the recent FJH Halloween Trail. £650 was raised on what 
turned into a rather wet afternoon. We appreciate all the effort that went into making the event so 
spookily spectacular and successful. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS:  

13-11-23 Christmas Play tickets availa-
ble 

13-11-23 Grotto Tickets on sale 

Friday 17th November– Filled Jam Jars 
brought in for FJH Christmas Fayre 

Friday 24th November—MUFTI DAY 
Donations for Christmas Fayre 
Saturday 25th November—FJH 
Christmas Fayre 12 noon-3pm 

Friday 17th November—BBC Children in 
Need—Children to come to school in their 
own clothes in return for a donation 

 
Friday 1st December—INSET DAY 
School closed to pupils 

Early Years Class (Crickets) Foundation Stage Year 1 Year 2 

One performance on 5-12-23@ 

9.30am  

Max. 2 adults per child attend-

ing (tickets will be issued but 

there is no charge for this short 

performance) 

Performance 1: 06-12-23 @ 

9.30a.m 

Performance 2: 07-12-23@ 

9.30a.m 

Max. 2 adults attending per 

child  (Tickets available from 

13-11-23) 

Performance 1: 14-12-23@ 

9.30a.m 

Performance 2: 15-12-23 @ 

2.00p.m 

Max. 2 adults attending per 

child (Tickets available from 

13-11-23) 

Performance 1: 14-12-23@ 

2.00p.m 

Performance 2: 15-12-23@ 

9.30a.m 

Max. 2 adults attending  per 

child  (Tickets available from 

13-11-23) 



Each autumn the children at John Hampden enjoy Health and Safety fortnight, two 

weeks packed full of  exciting lessons that promote positive behaviours and reinforce 

the school values. Hopefully you will have already heard about some of  these from 

your children, but every day there were activities specifically tailored to the different 

year groups. Activities included a visit from Dr Evans to talk about staying healthy, 

learning about firework safety, trying new sports, a fun family Zumba session, under-

standing online safety, and a visit from two police community support officers and Sue 

West the School Crossing Patrol Officer (to name just some of  the many many things 

they did). It’s difficult to really do justice to the amount of  work that goes in to organ-

ising all of  these, but the children clearly love taking part and it was a joy to see how 

engaged they were during my visit this week.  

As well as being great fun, these weeks are a key aspect of  the school’s Development 

Plan and integral to its delivery of  PSHE. For anyone not familiar with PSHE, it 

stands for Personal, Social, Health and Economic education and it’s one of  the most 

important parts of  your child’s learning. PSHE supports the development of  physical-

ly, emotionally and socially healthy young people and I’ve been incredibly impressed 

by how John Hampden teaches this subject integrating it across the curriculum and 

throughout the year. Health and Safety fortnight is just one example of  how the school 

is helping to remove barriers to learning, such as bullying or low self-esteem, and ena-

bling pupils to develop the understanding and skills needed to really thrive.  

On behalf  of  the governors, I’d like to thank all the staff  for their hard work in prepar-

ing and delivering another successful Health and Safety fortnight. A special thanks 

should also go to all the parents and friends of  the school that gave up their time to 

help, including pupils from Wendover Junior School and the John Colet – these weeks 

couldn’t happen without them.  

If  you have any questions about PSHE or how its taught, please don’t hesitate to get in 

touch. 

  

 

Peter Hooper 

Co-opted Governor 

 

 

The Governing Board  is always willing to listen to parental queries and to explain in more detail what the 

Governing Body does.  

They do realise, however, that it may not always be appropriate to speak to us at the school gate so please 

feel free to email the Chair of Governors, Ben Gattlin, Chair@johnhampdenwendover.co.uk  if you would 

like to raise a matter for discussion  

2.  GOVERNOR  SECTION  



     MOVING UP TO JUNIOR SCHOOL SEPTEMBER 2023   

Parents/Carers of Year 2 children at John Hampden must apply for a Junior School place for their 
child. The Junior School online application service opened on 1st November 2023 and the deadline for online 
applications is midnight on 15th January 2024.   

          Parents should use the following website to make their application: 

https://www.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools-index/school-admissions   

STARTING SCHOOL IN SEPTEMBER 2024 

If you, or someone you know, has a child who is eligible to start in reception in September 2024, an application 
for a Primary School place must be made in the next few months. The Primary School online application service 
opened on 1st November 2023 and the deadline for online applications is midnight on 15th January 2024. 
Please note that a place in the Early Years Class at John Hampden does not guarantee you a place in the 
school—an online application must still be made. Parents should use the following website to make their appli-
cation: 

https://www.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools-index/school-admissions/  

STARTING NURSERY (EARLY YEARS) IN SEPTEMBER 2024 

If you, or someone you know, has a child who is eligible to start in our Nursery Class in September 2024,  an 
application for a place can be made directly with the school at any time (application form is available on the 
school website)  Places will be allocated in mid April or just before. 

If you have friends looking for a school place who want their children to go to a fantastic school do encourage 
them to book onto another of our Open Mornings (14th November) or to take a look at the John Hampden 
School Wendover website where we have information about the school to help their decision making. Alterna-
tively we are happy for prospective families to contact us directly by phone or email if they need any further 
information about our school. 

Warm clothing 
Since coming back to school, after the half term break, the weather has become cooler and wetter. Children 
must wear a coat every day now and we also advise that children bring named hats and gloves to school to wear 
at playtimes in colder weather. We do sell woolly hats with the school logo on them—available from the school 
office at a cost of £4.50.  
 
Outdoor P.E. Kit The children will still go outside for P.E. when weather permits. Please make sure they have 
a pair of tracksuit bottoms and a sweatshirt in their P.E bag to ensure they stay warm enough. Girls who wear 
tights to school should have a pair of socks in their P.E. bag to wear with their plimsolls. Thank you 

Staff Car Park We politely request that parents do not use the staff car park at any time. Please take extra 
care when walking your children up and down the school drive—this is especially relevant in the darker eve-
nings. 

Returning Scroll of Honour Badges Please make sure all Scroll of Honour badges are returned to school on a 
Thursday.  Each week new children are selected for this reward and it would be a shame if we could not give 
them a badge which they have earned. 

Can you help Year One? 
Year One are currently looking for the following items if you have any that you are able to donate: 
-large sheets of fabric 
-tubing of different lengths and widths 
-planks of wood that are sanded so they are safe to handle 
-logs of any size 
 
Any donations would be greatly appreciated! 
The Year One Team 
 

3. IMPORTANT MESSAGES 



4.  RANGOLI WORKSHOP  

A few weeks ago, children from Year1 and Year 2 enjoyed a Rangoli pattern workshop. We are de-
lighted that their work is available to view—we do hope you will be able to take your children along 
to see the display. Please see additional flyer at the end of the Miscellaneous section of this news-
letter. 



5.  CURRICULUM    

Health & Safety fortnight 2023 

As PSHE (Personal, Social & Health Education) lead it is my role to ensure that all pupils 
gain an understanding about these areas of the curriculum. Our annual focus fortnight gives 
staff the perfect opportunity to teach their classes about what it means to be healthy and 
how to keep safe in an interactive and engaging way. It has been wonderful to be able to 
welcome visiting speakers, teachers, pupils and student from local schools and the communi-
ty into John Hampden to share related important messages. The staff have worked hard to 
provide their classes with a range of interesting activities using a variety of resources both 
inside and outside the classroom to increase understanding in an engaging way. Lessons have 
enabled pupils to participate in thought provoking discussions and to seek answers to their 
questions to help further their understanding of these important topics.   

Safety Week 

                                                          

 Last week, the focus was about how to keep safe. Mrs Shrimpton shared important messag-
es about e-safety and all classes have learnt more about fire safety too. Steph Reid kindly 
delivered a talk about the importance of safety in and around water. WJS Junior Road 
Safety Officers led an informative assembly about road safety and even included a rap for 
the children to sing along to! Pupils also received important advice about personal safety and 
how to deal with unkindness and bullying, led by Mrs Barnes and Mrs Parkinson. There was 
also a fantastic presentation for Year 2 by anti-bullying ambassadors from WJS. The chil-
dren have also learnt what to do if they are ever lost. Teachers delivered scooter training 
to Year 1 while Year 2 found out top tips for staying safe when cycling using a presentation 
provided by a local bike trainer, Chris German. FS & Year 1 enjoyed a visit from Halton RAF 
Police and were thrilled to look inside their police van. Pupils have also learnt about dog and 
firework safety. Year 2 classes enjoyed a visit from Year 6 Ambassadors who spoke about 
their visit to Hazard Alley with a particular focus about hazards in the home. There were a 
wide range of follow up activities in class including; medicines safety, risk and danger, P4C 
linked to making wise decisions and the importance of rules.  

                                                                                              

                          

Jo Spencer 

 



6.  PUPIL ’S  SECTION  

At the end of Safety week, pupils were asked to reflect on all that they had learned, 
please see the below for examples of comments provided.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A huge thank you to all of our visiting speakers including; the staff and pupils from Wendover 
Junior School, students and staff at The John Colet, parent visiting speakers and other contribu-
tors involved from our local community. Thanks to them for giving the time to support this special 
focus fortnight and for making it so successful. A huge thanks also to all of the staff at John 
Hampden for their hard work and to Peter Hooper, the PSHE Governor for coming into school to 
support our focus fortnight. I am sure that you will agree that the children acquired a lot of new 
skills and have generally improved their understanding about how to stay safe as well as the im-
portance of good physical and mental health in day to day life. Do ask your child(ren) about what 
they have been doing and encourage them to tell you about what they have found out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 
 

  

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

  



 7 .  E-SAFETY  

  

http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk
http://www.childnet.com
https://www.childnet.com/young-people/4-11-year-olds/get-smart/
http://www.childline.org.uk
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/


November is a busy month for the FJH. We have two exciting fundraisers coming up: 

The Christmas Fair on Saturday 25
th

 and our first ever Christmas Wreath Workshop on 
Tuesday 28th.  

We hope to see you there! 

 

8.  THE  FRIENDS  OF  JOHN  HAMPDEN  



  



 9.  SCHOOL  IMPROVEMENT  

We aim to keep you fully informed of our actions linked to the school improvement plan. Since the beginning 
of this academic year we have made progress linked to the actions outlined below: 

GOAL A: QUALITY OF EDUCATION 

So far in the Autumn Term 2023 we have implemented a 

transition curriculum which has been monitored through: 

checking learning environments inside; lesson observations; 

book scrutiny and formative assessment in maths, English 

and phonics. We will soon begin gathering pupil’s views 

about the  

transition curriculum and listening to their feedback.  

By now Early Years & Foundation Stage children have all been 

assessed using a Baseline Assessment tool and we will use 

the resulting data to plan learning experiences to meet the 

needs of this cohort of children. 

The week before half term was assessment week where 

teachers used time to gain final pieces of evidence to support 

their on-going teacher assessments.  Specific interventions 

and support will then be offered to children of all abilities. At 

this stage of the year we are focussing on understanding your 

child’s current strengths and areas for development rather 

than trying to award a summative judgement.   

GOAL B: BEHAVIOUR & ATTITUDES 

Since the beginning of the Autumn Term we have 

continued to reinforce our Behaviour Policy by 

spending time focusing on our core Values and our 

Behaviour Expectations. We feel it is vital to rein-

force the features that underpin our ethos and vi-

sion with all our pupils. We have monitored the im-

plementation of our Behaviour and Self-Regulation 

policy and each week we are noting the children 

who have experienced the protective and educa-

tional consequences associated with not adhering 

to the Behaviour Expectations. We look to collabo-

rate with families to support children who are expe-

riencing any behavioural difficulties in school and 

behaviour management plans are implemented, 

where necessary, with a positive approach to en-

couraging and supporting appropriate learning be-

haviours. 

 

GOAL C: PERSONAL DEVELOPMENT 

The fortnight of work linked to Health and Safety 

will be enhanced by having a number of visitors to 

talk about how their work helps to keep us safe 

and healthy. So far, feedback from the children has 

been very positive and they appear to have learnt a 

great deal. This is just one example of how we are 

aiming to achieve an exciting, memorable and en-

gaging curriculum. 

Safety week has provided a good opportunity to 

reinforce messages about e-safety. Mrs Shrimpton 

has reinforced  important messages about internet 

safety with all our pupils and there are reminders 

of these messages in each classroom in  the form 

of a class e-safety charter. 

GOAL D: LEADERSHIP & MANAGEMENT 

At John Hampden, we have a senior leadership team 

made up of Mrs Barnes, Mrs Parkinson and Mrs Spen-

cer. We firmly believe that this model of distributed 

leadership enables the most effective leadership of 

the school. Ben Gattlin remains as the Chair of Gover-

nors and he is being ably assisted by the other gover-

nors in the team.  

Since the beginning of term these teams have been 

working to ensure the School’s Self-Evaluation  and 

the School Development Plan are accurate represen-

tations of where we are currently and where we hope 

to get to by the end of this academic year. These docu-

ments reflect a range of views and an array of data 

that is available to us. 

The school’s new website is constantly evolving and, 

as important stakeholders, we would always be hap-

py to hear your suggestions for how it could be im-

proved further. 

 

 



 10.  MISCELLANEOUS  



9.  MISCELLANEOUS  

 



 



 





 




